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Memo
Date: 27 June 2023
From: Neville Tucker- Operational Delivery Lead, Road landscapes
To: Waitai Coastal-Burwood-Linwood Community Board
Cc: Wayne Manu - Team leader Road amenity & Asset protection

Cindy Sheppard – Community Board Advisor
Reference: 22/1380658

Report for the Board to consider appropriate planting for
the berms adjacent to Linfield park to discourage
inappropriate planting

1. Purpose of this Memo
1.1 At its meeting on 13 July 2022, the Waikura Linwood-Central-Heathcote Community Board

Resolved LCHB/2022/00086 (report item 12, point 5), “Requests a Report for the Board to
consider appropriate planting for the berms adjacent to Linfield Park to discourage
inappropriate parking”.

2. Update
2.1 Kerb side grass berm assets originally not intended to be gardens would need to be prepared

(dug out) to the appropriate depth and comply with the Christchurch City Council IDS
(Infrastructure Design Standard) and CSS (Construction Standard Specifications) standards to
sustain shrubs, and in a way that the full and safe use of legal road was not compromised.

2.2 A project of this scale would involve a significant budget that is beyond what we currently
have for this type of work.

2.3 If this is a priority for the Community Board, we suggest promoting this as a Long Term Plan
(LTP) project.

3. Conclusion
3.1 We currently do not have funding to implement this type of project at this location. However,

we would happily advise the Community Board on the costs and information that would
better help promoting this as an LTP project.

Attachments Ngā Tāpirihanga
There are no attachments to this memo.
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Signatories / Ngā Kaiwaitohu
Authors Neville Tucker - Operational Delivery Lead Road Landscapes

Wayne Manu - Team Leader Road Amenity & Asset Protection

Approved By Stephen Wright - Manager Operations (Transport)


